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REPRESENTATIONS AND BRIEFS

Carefully prepared briefs, further illuminated by able spokesmen, 
were a great help to the Committee in studying this complicated and 
many-faceted subject. Those in the business of lending money as well 
as retail merchants who sell consumer goods on credit, were repre­
sented by their respective associations. All these delegations included 
key men responsible for administration in some area of consumer 
credit. The Canadian Chamber of Commerce put before us views which 
the Federated Council of Sales Finance Companies said accurately 
reflect the position of Canadian business on this subject. Several other 
briefs, including one from the Retail Merchants Association of Canada, 
quoted with approval representations of the Canadian Chamber of 
Commerce.

A number of delegations spoke for the interests of all, or segments 
of, the borrowing public: the Consumers’ Association of Canada for 
consumers as a group; the Confederation of National Trade Unions 
mainly for the working man; the Canadian Federation of Agriculture 
particularly for the farmer as consumer; the Family Bureau of Win­
nipeg with special emphasis on problems of low-income families.

Delegations from the credit union movement dealt with the needs 
of the small borrower, the solution of whose problems they pioneered 
around the turn of the century. They also enlightened us about their 
efforts to educate the public (“basically advertising”) and their pro­
gram of “family financial counselling . . .”

Then we heard from experts who are involved neither as lenders 
nor borrowers, but whose special knowledge was acquired either in an 
academic or an administrative role, or both. Submissions of those 
who appeared purely in their professional or technical capacity are sum­
marized below. Experts who represented government agencies made
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